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May 23, 2022

Ms. Tanowa Troupe, Secretary
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street, 11th Floor
Columbus, Ohio 43215

RE: 	In the Matter of the Commission’s Investigation into XOOM Energy Ohio, LLC’s Compliance with the Ohio Administrative Code and Potential Remedial Actions for Non-Compliance, Case No. 22-267-GE-COI.

Dear Ms. Troupe:

On May 16, 2022, XOOM Energy Ohio, LLC (“XOOM”) filed a Memorandum Contra to the Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel’s (“OCC”) Motion to Intervene. Under the rules of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (“PUCO”), OCC’s Reply to XOOM’s Memorandum Contra would be due today. 

OCC will not file a Reply to XOOM’s Memorandum Contra today. On May 20, 2022, the Attorney Examiner issued an Entry granting OCC’s Motion to Intervene in this investigation. Thus, XOOM’s Memorandum Contra OCC’s Motion to Intervene is a moot point (as it should be). 

Thank you. 

Very truly yours,

/s/ Angela D. O’Brien
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